Verden Public Schools Is Making Security CHANGES!

Our school has purchased a new security system. This system will be installed
on the exterior doors of each building. Parents and visitors will not be able to
access the buildings without clearance from the building secretary. If you
come pick your child up before dismissal, you will have to push a doorbell
button and a camera will display your image to the secretary. The secretary
will buzz you in. Should you have someone come and pick your child up from
school that is not on your child’s pick up list, please remind them that they will
need to bring their ID. They will have to show their ID to pick up your child.

For the Elementary and Middle school this will affect parents as they may
come early to pick their children up and may want to wait in the halls. Please
note that you will no longer be able to do this. When school dismisses,
students will be picked up outside the building. Parents will not be granted
access to the building to pick children up. Please plan your afternoon arrival
time accordingly as you will have to wait outside until students are dismissed.

We hope that you will be understanding and cooperative with the new
changes. Please remember that we are implementing the new rules to protect
your children. This is a big expense and we know that the security of our
students is well worth the investment. This system will be operational
sometime during the week of December 4th,



